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Inaugural Annual General Meeting
Chairmans Report
Te Rauhitanga o Te Mano o Tipene

Saturday 18 October 2014

The Old Boys Committee has now been in existence for just over one year and it is my pleasure to welcome you all to the Inaugural Annual General Meeting of Te Rauhitanga o te Mano o Tipene- St Stephens School Old Boys Association.

The genesis of the present Old Boys Association had its beginnings in 2002, when it was known that the school would be closed down permanently. A small group of boys formed an ad-hoc committee of which their sole purpose was to keep the St Stephens School legacy alive and in the consciousness of the St Stephens/QVS Schools Trust Board with the view to re-opening both schools a top priority. 
A number of hui were held, from 2002 through to 2013 along with the setting up of two reunions and a couple of golf competitions. These were merely to keep the OBs connected to the kaupapa. 
In October of 2002 a large hui of Old Boys and supporters was held in Whakatane. As a consequence of this hui, it was decided that we establish a committee to explore what options for development were possible. In order to consolidate on the 2002 hui, it was decided that we needed to be more strategic in our thinking and that a more structured approach to re-opening the school needed to happen. This led to the hui in 2003 which was held in Huntly. It was at that hui that an interim committee was set up and according to my records, members of that committee set up on Saturday 24 May 2003 were:

Interim Chairman
Waihoroi Shortland

Interim Members
Wayne Panapa Snr

Barna Heremia

Joe Harawira

Jim Nichols

Wayne Waretini

Max Thompson

Bernard Te Paa

Te Kani Kingi 
Also in attendance were:

Watson Ohia

Walter Harawira

Mark Harawira

Kapi Tupe

Totoro Waaka

George Paki

Jim Perry

Dave Thompson

Fred Kana

Taken from minutes of 23 May 2003 at a meeting at Te Oohaaki Marae-Huntly
This was the first of 3 hui to be held in Huntly. We also held a Reunion at Waahi and in Whakatane and golf tournaments in both Huntly and Whakatane in the name of Tipene.
Not to dwell on the past too much, I thought that I would give you a little bit of context to the kaupapa of re-opening the schools. It has been 14 years since the closure and the records of emails and meetings are testament to the desire of the Old Boys and Old Girls to get the schools reopened.

I want to begin this report with the following:

TO UNDERSTAND THE PRESENT, WE MUST UNDERSTAND THE PAST

THOSE WHOM CANNOT REMEMBER THE PAST ARE CONDEMNED TO REPEAT IT.

To counteract that

WE REACH BACK INTO THE PAST

TO CONSOLIDATE THE PRESENT

SO THAT WE ARE BETTER PREPARED FOR THE FUTURE.

In saying this, I want us to think of the future and to the future. We are in a new era, far different to that which we were schooled in. We all have memories of our time at school and the mates that we lived with in the boarding school environment.
 Some of the emails that I have received over these past 14 years have not been very pleasant in terms of experiences for some of the boys whom attended Tipene. I could go on but I won’t. Let the past be. Let me retain my memories of my schooling, my mates, my successes in my time, my highs and lows. They belong to me as your memories and camaraderie belong to you all as Tip Old Boys. 

The future is not for me a monument to the past. We need to provide our future leaders with the opportunity to build their own Tipene. We all want the best for our tamariki. Our challenge is to build a culture founded upon a safe schooling environment that provides the pupil to achieve to his fullest potential, whatever that might be. A future Tipene will be holistic and will cater for te taha wairua, te taha hinengaro me te taha tinana, based upon sound philosophical Maori sense. The focus of the committee is to get both the schools reopened, and we will not be able to do this on our own. This kaupapa requires the collective wisdoms and knowledge and support of every single Old Boy whom holds that dream of the school once again opening its doors to our young Maori leaders into the future. I believe that we can be the backbone of the school by working in collaboration with whomever shares our dream of growing leaders into the future. We have a goal, and in order to achieve that goal, we must be a part of the dream. We need to empower those that pull the strings with the thought that we have much to offer the NEW Tipene, after doing much due diligence ourselves over the past 14 years. Our deliberations and strength were not derived from last year, but have been a culmination of many thoughts and discussions by both Old Boys and external people to arrive at where we are today. What has been a very positive way forward in the past year has been the consolidation of the Rugby team and the recent tour. We also have branches that have been set up, which I think need to step up by strengthening their rohe bases. I understand that Auckland, Northland and Waikato have established committees thus far and the Te Whanganui a Tara boys meet regularly at the Green Man Pub. Eastern Bay Of Plenty met a couple of times but nothing has eventuated, even though we get the numbers to host the touch tournament in January. We need guys to step up in other areas. 
In closing, I would like to say, that being a committee member comes with its trials and tribulations. Each of the committee members that you elected came with an eclectic range of skill sets ranging from Financial, Tikanga, Matauranga Maori, Education, Health, IT, youthfulness, not so youthfulness, networks, presentation skills, researchers and so on. Always at the forefront of our minds and actions, has been the goal of re-opening the school/s. There is no way that we would be doing anything that would jeopardize our chances of this happening so that we once again see the Tipene colours on the field, and in the hallways and overseas. Yes, that’s right. If it is too much to expect that we cannot achieve the goal of global leaders home grown from a Tipene grounding and foundation, then get off the waka. E hoa ma! It is already happening, a legacy of the past looking back to the future. I want to pay a sincere thanks to two of our committee members whom are resigning their positions on the committee, and must respect their decision to do so. Kia ora mai to Steve York and to Doug Hauraki for their time, effort and skill contributions to the committee over this past year. It is hoped that we can call on both of you at the drop of a hat, for guidance and input as we move towards fulfilling this dream, to once again be a part of the Maori Boarding Schools fraternity.. back to the future.
The committee will do a presentation of achievements and successes following the closure of the AGM.

I hearby table my report at this, the inaugural meeting of Te Rauhitanga o Te Mano o Tipene- St Stephens School Old Boys Association. 

Noho ora mai
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Joe Harawira

Chairman
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